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SOUTHEAST of the city centre lies an area that
is home to many of the residents of greater Cape
Town – robust, vibrant communities that have
strong historical, social, political and cultural
connections to the Mother City. 

These communities reflect the rich multicul-
tural texture of the area, while their diverse
lifestyles, languages, customs and traditions 
contribute to a culture that is arguably the heart
and soul of Cape Town. Previously disadvantaged
and historically underserved, the people of the
Cape Flats have had to learn to make the best of
things and they are widely known for their sense
of community, particular brand of humour and
often-irreverent take on life. 

Despite being at the forefront of major pub-
lic health issues such as tuberculosis, HIV/Aids
and drug dependency, which have fundamentally
altered the area’s social and economic fabric,
until the 1990s the vast majority of people liv-
ing in these previously marginalised communities
had limited state and nearly non-existent private
healthcare facilities. 

This situation has happily changed with the
commitment of Melomed Hospital Holdings Lim-
ited, the largest independent private hospital
group in the Western Cape, to bring affordable,
quality medical care to all. 

The Melomed Hospital group owns and man-
ages three private hospitals: Melomed Bellville,
Melomed Gatesville and Melomed Mitchells
Plain, providing neighbouring communities with
a comprehensive range of medical services,
housed in modern, patient-friendly facilities that
compare favourably with the best in the world.
And in this case, according to Melomed market-
ing and public relations manager Randal Pedro,
everyone is a winner. 

On September 1, 2009, Melomed Bellville,
situated on the corner of Voortrekker Road and
AJ West Street, Bellville, opened its doors as the
allnew, flagship hospital in the Melomed Hospi-
tal group. 

Hospital manager Johan Nienaber says that
Melomed Bellville is “intensely patient-satisfac-
tion driven”, a claim that is substantiated by the
high satisfaction rating expressed by its patients
who represent a wide demographic profile. The
hospital prides itself on its friendly, welcoming
ambience and because of its easy access via all
major transport routes in the area; the extensive
range of healthcare services it provides; and the
medical aid tariffs it charges, Melomed Bellville
has become a beacon of hope and heart to the
people of the northern suburbs. 

Spread over six floors, the 123-bed hospital
epitomises modern elegance and is the last word
in progressive patient care. Melomed Bellville
offers an all-inclusive mix of specialisations, with
specialists consulting from their own custom
designed consultation rooms. Large picture win-
dows offer panoramic views of the hospital’s 
surrounding area, contributing to a feeling of 
airiness and spaciousness. Comfortable electron-
ically controlled beds used in all wards have
internet access and telephone lines so that
patients can stay in touch with family and
friends, as well as keep up to date with col-
leagues at work. 

General wards, which have only four beds a

ward, are well appointed and roomy, easily
accommodating family visits for each patient,
while private wards are luxuriously appointed,
each boasting extra amenities such as en-suite
bathrooms and private balconies. 

Pirates provide the theme for the bright,
cheerful paediatric unit and the trauma unit,
which is manned 24-hours a day by an expert
emergency team, consists of four beds together
with resuscitation and procedure rooms. 

The radiology facility, which is run by Morton
and Partners, uses Agfa Impax Imaging Client
software, which runs on any computer linked to
an imaging server. Four state-of-the-art theatres
backed by holding and recovery rooms make up
the surgical ward; the theatres feature large LED
bloom lights that are energy efficient and emit
no heat, providing optimum lighting for surgical
procedures. While Melomed Bellville’s pathology
and radiology units have been digitalised, which
means that records, test results, diagnoses, Xrays
and patient reports are kept on the hospital’s
data-base to be relayed and instantaneously
accessed by nurses and doctors at the patient’s
bedside or elsewhere on mobile devices. 

Heart of a champion
Melomed Gatesville first opened its doors in

1989 and, since then, the hospital, which is sit-
uated in Clinic Road, Gatesville, has been a
champion of its community and specific patient
base. The hospital’s position in the community
was further entrenched with the official opening
of the upgraded Melomed Gatesville Hospital on
May 30 last year by National Minister of Health
Dr Aaron Motsoaledi. 

According to hospital manager Henry Hen-
dricks, the hospital tries “as far as possible within
reasonable bounds” to offer as much basic sup-
port as a patient may need. This means that
through economies and efficiencies that in no
way compromise patient comfort, free value
added benefits such as a Melomed bag, slippers
and earphones are given to patients upon admis-
sion. 

Although Melomed Gatesville is within easy
walking distance for many of the people in its sur-
rounding community, for extremely sick patients
or patients and their family members with trans-
port difficulties, the hospital’s network of support
could include providing transport to and from the
hospital, utilising the hospital transport service.
Patients not on a medical aid or hospital plan and
those who cannot afford private healthcare are
not turned away when having suffered a stroke
or myocardial infarction (heart attack), but are
stabilised in the fully equipped emergency unit
during the critical period immediately following
the episode which is known as the “golden hour”.
Once the patient is stable they are then trans-
ferred to a state hospital by the Melomed24
Ambulance Service, the first private ambulance
service to be permanently based on the Cape
Flats. This effectively means that even indigent
patients can receive world-class healthcare when
they need it most. 

According to Melomed Gatesville’s client serv-
ices officer, Olivia Kannemeyer, the hospital sees
its role in the community as being that of edu-
cation as well as support, and through commu-
nity services such as the Meloheart Support
Group, which is targeted at people who have had

strokes and run in conjunction with the Heart and
Stroke Foundation, it provides important health-
care information and support to the surrounding
community. The free Meloheart Support Group is
held at the Melomed regional office in Gatesville
on every last Wednesday of the month at 2pm
and is for all members of the community and not
only those on a medical aid. 

A psychiatric support group, the Melominds
Support Group, is run every three months, while
the Melobabes Maternity Programme, aimed at
adding value to expectant and delivered moth-
ers, provides pre- and postnatal support for new
parents and their babies. 

The Melobabes Maternity Programme
includes free antenatal classes, a complimentary
baby bag, baby frame and maternity journal for
capturing and enjoying the memories of the
birthing experience for years to come, as well as
providing instant birth registration to avoid the
frustration and inconvenience of new parents
having to queue to attend to this legislative
necessity. 

In support of the National Department of
Health’s preventative initiates, each hospital in
the Melomed Group follows the annual health
calendar, hosting health exhibitions and offering
free screening and testing to patients and the
public. This means that patients and members
of the public can have free diabetes, blood pres-
sure and cholesterol screening and testing dur-
ing health awareness days, weeks and months
such as blood pressure screening during Heart
Awareness Month, which will be hosted on the
25th September 2013. 

The heart of the matter
Melomed Gatesville’s futuristic catheterisa-

tion laboratory (cath lab), which is equipped with
a Siemens Axion Artis monoplane and flat-panel
ceiling-mounted radiography C-arm, and backed
by the largest cardiac intensive care unit (ICU)
on a single floor in the Western Cape, has been
in operation since 2005. With the launch of the
Melomed Bellville cath lab, equipped with a
Siemens Artis Zee ceiling mounted imaging
machine, the Melomed Group is now able to offer
a comprehensive range of cardio, vascular and
neuro diagnostic and intervention procedures.
“The decision to invest in state-of-the-art med-
ical equipment is never taken lightly as we have
to balance the efficiencies gained with the cost
of the equipment,” says Melomed CEO Ridwaan
Allie. “However, in order for us to fulfil our obli-
gations to our patients, we acknowledged that it
was imperative that we acquired the necessary
equipment so that we would not have to subcon-
tract to other service suppliers at inflated
prices.” According to Sister Adele Luiters, unit
manager of Melomed Gatesville’s cath lab, the
incidence of atherosclerosis, a condition in which
an artery wall thickens as a result of the accu-
mulation of fatty materials such as cholesterol,
is on the increase in the Western Cape. Cardiac
catheterisation is used to both evaluate and con-
firm the presence of heart disease, as well as to
perform a range of interventions such as percu-
taneous cardiac intervention (PCI) or coronary
angioplasty, which involves the ballooning and
stenting of an artery. 

Full revascularisation is performed in the
main theatre while partial revascularisation is
done in the cath lab. Certain “electrical” cardiac
procedures such as the placement of pacemak-
ers are done in the cath lab and catheterisation
facilities are used to treat cerebral aneurisms;
digital subtraction angiography (DSA) enables
specialists to pinpoint the exact location of an

aneurysm, which is a weakness in a major blood
vessel in the brain – the system being different
from coronary angiograms in that X-rays block out
the skull bones, only showing up the brain’s vas-
culature. According to Luiters, brain embolisation
is an intricate procedure because brain vessels
are much smaller than vessels elsewhere in the
body, necessitating the use of small catheters to
prevent aneurysms from bursting or bleeding.
Likewise, the catheterisation facilities at
Melomed Gatesville and Melomed Bellville
enable specialists to perform vascular procedures
such as tibial and femoral angioplasties, neuroin-
terventions and renal stenting. 

Training for cath lab nursing staff is highly
specialised, with the nursing staff attending
annual international conferences in order to keep
up to date with the latest developments. And,
with regard to patient care, great pains are taken
not only to make the patient comfortable, but to
preserve their dignity, with only the area of the
body being operated on being exposed. Luiters
says that patients being brought into the cath lab
for the first time are astonished at the ultra-mod-
ern equipment. They are also amazed that they
have access to this high-tech equipment in a hos-
pital on their doorstep. 

Heart rhythm and 
First World standards

When our heart is working normally we usu-
ally don’t take notice of our heartbeat unless we
are an athlete linked to a heart rate monitor or
undergoing a medical. 

However, when the heart’s rhythm is not nor-
mal, rapid, irregular heartbeats caused when the
top chambers of the heart (the atria) quiver or fib-
rillate erratically, are noticeable and can cause
discomfort, even adversely affecting day-to-day
functioning. 

The past few decades have seen substantial
advances in cardiology in general, and in partic-
ular in the understanding and treatment of car-
diac rhythm problems or arrhythmias. This has
given rise to the sub-speciality of cardiology
known as electrophysiology; cardiologists who
specialise in cardiac rhythm abnormalities are
known as electrophysiologists. 

The electrical system of the heart regulates
its rhythm and the electrical impulse that signals
the heart to contract begins in an area called the
sinoatrial node or sinus node. In a condition
known as atrial fibrillation (AF), the electrical
impulse of the heart is irregular. Parts of the heart
do not contract in a co-ordinated way and, as a
result, the heart cannot pump enough blood to
meet the body’s needs. 

The condition is characterised by a feeling of
one’s heart racing, pounding, fluttering, or being
too slow. Although in some patients AF may come
and go, in others it is constant and symptoms
such as heart palpitations, dizziness or lighthead-
edness, shortness of breath and chronic fatigue
may have a significantly negative impact on one’s
quality of life. AF can increase the risk of stroke
by five times and, in cases where the condition
causes the patient to faint or blackout, as when
driving a vehicle for instance, the condition may
be lifethreatening. AF accounts for approximately
one third of hospitalisations for cardiac rhythm
disturbances and as the world’s population ages,
the prevalence of AF is projected to increase.
Common arrhythmias such as AF may be treated
in ICU with medication, however where medica-
tion is not effective ablations may be performed
whereby specific problematic areas or structures
within the heart are selectively burnt or frozen. 

These procedures are performed in an elec-
trophysiology laboratory or EP lab. This involves
X-ray equipment as is found in a standard cath
lab, but with additional specialised monitoring
systems to assess the heart rhythm and electri-
cal conduction within the heart. With the
launch, earlier this year, of Melomed Bellville’s
ultra-modern EP lab with its specialised moni-
toring systems and Carto 3D mapping system,
the hospital became one of only 30 medical facil-
ities worldwide to have such highly sophisticated
equipment and is currently the only facility in the
Western Cape to have this advanced software.

This effectively means that Melomed Hospi-
tal Holdings, in conjunction with a multi-disci-
plinary team of cardiac specialists, is now not
only able to offer a full range of “plumbing” serv-
ices as performed in Melomed Gatesville and 
Bellville’s cath labs, but also “electrical” proce-

dures which are performed in the Melomed Bel-
lville EP lab. The provision of such a comprehen-
sive range of cardiac services on their doorstep
represents a first for Cape Flats communities,
and Randal Pedro says Melomed Hospital Hold-
ings are “extremely proud of their First World
standards in cardiac care”. Pedro also says the
Melomed Hospital group is proud of the high cal-
ibre of specialists it has been able to attract to
its facilities, which includes cardiologist and
electrophysiologist Dr Neil Hendricks; invasive
cardiologists Drs Sunil Thakersee and David Mar-
shall; vascular surgeon Dr Duncan Anderson; and
consultant radiologist Dr Ebrahim Kader. 

At the heart of Mitchells Plain
Melomed Mitchells Plain, situated in the

heart of Mitchells Plain in Symphony Walk Town
Centre, provides 132 beds to the people of the
surrounding area, who, according to hospital
manager Nickie Crookes, have a vested interest
in the hospital and how it is run. Because the
hospital has been part of the Mitchells Plain
community for a number of years, the people of
the surrounding area regard it as being “their
hospital”. And, in turn, because it draws not only
its patients but also its nursing staff from the
area, the hospital considers itself to be account-
able to the community. Sister Nickie, as Ms
Crookes is known to the community, explains that
because of a lack of proper nutrition and poor liv-
ing conditions in the area, the hospital has a high
incidence of patients with tuberculosis, HIV/Aids
and paediatric gastroenteritis. 

Preventative healthcare education is therefore
of paramount importance and the hospital works
closely with the Department of Health to ensure
that “the message is consistent whether private
or state”. The hospital enjoys a low staff
turnover and the clinical quality at Melomed
Mitchells Plain is important. 

According to Sister Nickie there is “a real pas-
sion for healthcare at this special and unique
hospital” and she considers herself “very privi-
leged to have staff members who are so loyal and
dedicated – we are a real family at Melomed
Mitchells Plain”. The hospital has recently under-
gone a multimillion rand upgrade and aesthetic
renovation, with facilities including five general
theatres, as well as a specialised lamina flow the-
atre primarily used for orthopaedic procedures

due to its ultrastringent air flow monitoring sys-
tem and air particle extraction methods which are
important for infection control. In fact, in order
to maintain rigorous safety, health, environmen-
tal and quality standards as determined by the
World Health Organisation (WHO) and Best
Care... Always! (BCA) national healthcare initia-
tive, air, surfaces and other checks are conducted
throughout the Melomed Group, each hospital
having a quality department and quality 
assurance officer who conducts regular, 
systematic audits. This adherence to core inter-
nationally recognised standards ensures 
consistent best practice in hospital care and
patient safety. 

Into the future
Future plans for Melomed Hospital Holdings

Limited include a mental health clinic in Clare-
mont for people with mental health illnesses and,
according to Melomed CEO, Ridwaan Allie, this
small, 30-bed unit will be opened in January or
February 2014. A 148-bed complete acute hos-
pital is planned for Tokai, which will be located
in Main Road, opposite the Blue Route Shopping
Centre. This facility will boast five theatres, 10
adult ICU beds and 10 adult high care beds, as
well as a specialist cardiac facility, including a
cath lab, and will cover “everything from paedi-
atrics to cardiac, oncology to renal”. Construc-
tion of the hospital is set to start in three to four
months and Allie believes the hospital will be
ready for opening in 2015, making it the only pri-
vate facility to serve communities in the Tokai
and Blue Route area, as well as south peninsula
suburbs such as Muizenberg, Fish Hoek and
Simon’s Town. Thereafter the Melomed group
intends to consolidate its position in private
healthcare in the Western Cape. Allie concludes:
“We certainly feel that every single South
African is entitled to quality healthcare” and, in
this regard, the Melomed Hospital group are
intent on continuing to create environments that
provide the highest level of quality private health-
care for the Western Cape. With its patients’
health and recovery as its utmost priority, long
may the group continue on this positive path. For
more information about this talk, the compl
imentar y screening ser v ice and the Melohearts,
Melominds and Melobabes programmes, inter-
ested members of the public can call Olivia 
Kannemeyer on 021 637-8100.

Melomed Heart Centres of Excellence
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Take healthcare to heart

DR S ISMAIL (cardiologist).

DR D. MARSHALL (cardiologist).

DR Z. KARANI (cardiothoracic surgeon)

DR S. THAKERSEE (cardiologist).

DR L. MOODLEY (cardiothoracic surgeon). DR D ANDERSON (vascular surgeon).

BEACON OF HOPE: Melomed Bellville is situated on the corner of Voortrekker Road and AJ Street in
Bellville.

DR N HENDRICKS (((electrophsiologist/cardiologist)))...MELOMED HOSPITAL GATESVILLE. 


